# **EYE ON THE WORLD**

Nov. 26, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Nov. 26, 2022.

# **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: Due to the travel of the production staff, this edition of Eye on the World was completed on Tuesday, Nov. 22 and therefore was considerably shorter.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# COP 27 climate conference—international climate change

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Joins U.S. Initiative for Zero Emissions Plan for 2050" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 17, 2022.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel, Jordan Sign Deal to Restore Polluted Jordan River at COP27" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 17, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "COP27 Talks Run Into an Extra Day as Negotiators From Nearly 200 Countries Struggled to Reach a 'Loss and Damage' Agreement in Climate Change Deal to Help Poorer Countries" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Biden Agrees to Pay Climate Reparations: U.S. Will Pay Up to \$1 Billion to Compensate Developing Countries for Global Warming—but Gas-Guzzling China Won't Have to Pay Into Global Fund" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Hans Bader titled "Biden Agrees to Pay Climate Reparations, but World's Biggest Polluter (China) Won't Have to Pay" was posted at libertyunyielding.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "German Companies Scramble to Buy Generators Amid Grid Collapse Fears" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

## China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

## **International covid**

- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "Biden Promises World Leaders [U.S.] Will Strengthen 'Digital Covid-19 Certificates' " was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Nov. 17, 2022.
- An article by Alex Binley titled "Beijing Facing 'Most Severe Covid Test' as China Reports First Deaths in Six Months" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Selena Li titled "Asian Shares Mostly Down on Concerns China May Resume Strict Covid Curbs" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

- An article titled "China's Strict Zero-Covid Policy Spurs Huge Spike of People Seeking to Leave Communist Nation" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Alec Schemmel titled "Major Cruise Line [Carnival Cruise Line] Reinstates Covid Mandates After Outbreak Infects 800 Passengers [Near Australia]" was posted at local21news.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canada's Largest Transit Authority Drops Covid Jab Mandate for Employees After Mounting Legal Pressure" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### **Russia-Ukraine war**

- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Deputy of NATO 'Ally' Erdogan Says U.S. Wants to Prolong Ukraine War for 'It's Own Benefit' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Ukraine Says Negotiating With Russia Would Be 'Capitulation': Zelensky's Presidential Advisor Condemns West's 'Bizarre' Attempts to Persuade Them to Enter Peace Talks as They Refuse to Stop Offensive Against Putin's Forces" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.

# Shelling near nuclear power plant

• A Reuters article by Guy Faulconbridge and Caleb Davis titled "Ukraine Nuclear Plant Shelled—U.N. Warns: 'You're Playing With Fire" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia**

• An article by Staff titled "Russia Fires Nuclear Warhead-Capable Cruise Missile With 'Dummy' Payload" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2022.

#### Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Edith M. Lederer titled "U.S., Allies Clash With Russia, China Over North Korea Tests" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Kamala Harris Has 'Brief' Meeting

With Chinese President Xi Jinping in Bangkok as Tensions Rise Over Taiwan and North Korean Missile Tests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2022.

## **Comments about China and Taiwan**

- An article by Bill Gertz titled "Tough Talk: China Tells U.S. to Take a Hike When It Comes to Taiwan" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Chen Yu-Fu and Liu Tzu-Hsuan titled "CCP Ramping Up Taiwan Focus: Report" was posted at taipeitimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by John Grady titled "Xi Jinping Has 'Deliberate Timeline' to Resolve Taiwan Issue; Says Security Expert" was posted at news.usni.org on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### **Comments about Israel**

- An article by Michael Freund titled "New Coalition Can Give Temple Mount Back to Jewish People—Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Azerbaijan to Become First Shi'ite Muslim Country With Embassy in Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by James Reynolds titled "Iran's Nuclear Program Is 'More Advanced Than Ever Before' Says James Cleverly [British Politician] as He Blasts Tehran Regime for 'Spreading Bloodshed and Destruction' by Supplying Attack Drones to Russia" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Roman Meitav titled "Iran, Russia Sign Deal to Begin Iranian Drone Production on Russian Soil" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Casualties Rise as Iran Intensifies Violent Crackdown Against Protesters" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Iran Hackers Closer to Penetrating Israel, U.S. Drones—Cyberdefense CEO" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Benjamin Weinthal titled "Iran Commander Threatens to Kidnap and Enslave Netanyahu" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

## **Comments about Qatar**

- Looking back to June 2021, an article by Benjamin Weinthal titled "Qatar Has Sent Hundreds of Millions of Dollars to Terror Group [Al-Nusra Front in Syria]—Report" was posted at jpost.com on June 6, 2021.
- An article by Staff titled "Qatar World Cup 2022: Al-Qaeda Urges Muslims to Shun 'Immoral' Tournament" was posted at middleeasteye.net on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jamie Phillips titled "The Mountain of World Cup Beer Going to Waste After Qatari Royals' Booze Ban: Thousands of Cans of Budweiser Are Piled Up in Warehouse After Rulers Ordered Last-Minute U-Turn on Selling Alcohol at Stadiums" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Isabel Baldwin titled "USA Soccer Reporter Grant Wahl Is Refused Entry to Stadium in Qatar Ahead of Game Against Wales for Wearing Rainbow T-Shirt—With Security Guard Insisting 'It's Not Allowed' Amid OneLove LGBT Armband Controversy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Ian Herbert titled "Migrant Workers Are Putting in 14-Hour Shifts in 30 Degree Celsius [86 Degree Fahrenheit] Heat to Complete \$213-Per-Night Cabins in Qatar—With Fan Accommodations Still Under Construction Despite World Cup Being Well Underway" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Iran 'Is Considering Attacking the World Cup in Qatar'—Israeli Intelligence Chief Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

#### **International miscellaneous news**

- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Finland: 40 Percent of Road Lights at Risk of Shutdown in Case of Winter Power Outage" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Coal Burning Surges as High Gas Prices Drive Czechs to Traditional Fuels" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2022.

eve NOV.26

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "'Form of Socialism'—Millions Face 60 Percent Tax Rate, but Govt. Worker Pensions Set to Soar" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Swedish Parliament Approves Constitutional Amendment Limiting Freedom of the Press" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Adam Solomons titled "Bloodstained Kazakh Leader Who Brutally Quelled Violent Protests Thanks to Putin's 'Peacekeepers' Is Set to Win Snap Election" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Pope Francis: Today's World Needs Young 'Transgressives' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Ben Whitehead titled "Persecution of Christians Rising in at Least 18 Countries of 'Particular Concern'—Report Finds" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Men and Women Are Publicly Whipped for Adultery by the Taliban as the Group Rolls Out Sharia Law Across Afghanistan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Finland: Security Professionals Call for Return to Right of Armed Self Defense" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca English and Tom Pyman titled "Royals Put on a Show of Pomp and Pageantry as the King Welcomes His First World Leader to Buckingham Palace as Monarch: Kate and William Ride Along the Mall in Golden Carriage as Charles Hosts South African President [Cyril Ramaphosa] in Historic State Visit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by James Callery titled "Female Tourist Sparks Fury and Is Pelted With Water Bottles After Goading Crowd of Angry Locals When She Scaled an Ancient Mayan Temple in Mexico" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines

give the essence of the story.

# **Comments about government snooping**

• An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Apple Is Watching You! Tech Giant Collects Data About Users From Its Own Pre-Installed Apps—Including What Stocks You Watch—Even When Your iPhone Says It Isn't; Study Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 9, 2022.

- An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Massachusetts Accused of Installing Covid 'Spyware' on Over a Million Phones in Lawsuit" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Alex Timothy titled "Iran, China Are Using American Private Investigators to Spy on Dissidents: Report" was posted at humanevents.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Brianna Herlihy titled "Judge Says FBI Agent Can Be Deposed for Allegedly Working With Meta to Bury Hunter Biden Laptop Story" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.
- An article by Brianna Herlihy titled "Judge Rules Jen Psaki Must Be Deposed in Lawsuit Over Alleged 'Collusion' With Big Tech to Censor Speech" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

## **Comments about free speech**

• Looking back to October 2019, an article by Arthur Milikh titled "Freedom of Speech Under Dangerous Attack From Left—We Must Preserve It" was posted at heritage.org on Oct. 25, 2019.

# Lame-duck session—same-sex marriage

- An article by Emily Sacia titled "Sen. Kyrsten Sinema, Dems Move Quickly to Advance Respect for Marriage Act in Lame Duck Session" was posted at azcentral.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Shank titled "Mormon Church Supports Bill Backing 'Gay Marriage' in Federal Law" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Lauren Shank titled "Conservatives Denounce Pro-LGBT Respect for Marriage Act—'Marriage is Ordained by God' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

## Comments about mutilating children

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Tucker Carlson titled "Hospitals Are Mutilating Children, and One Day We'll Look Back in Shame, Horror" was posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Tucker Carlson titled "Hospitals Are Mutilating Children" were posted at foxnews.com on Sept. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira and James Reinl titled "Make It Make Sense! Woke Professor of Pediatrics [Dr. Cora Breuner in Seattle] Says Children Should Be Banned From Getting Tattoos—but That It's Fine for Them to Have Sex-Change Surgery and Take Puberty Blockers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

## Other comments about transgender issues

- An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "School District With LGBTQ Reading List for Pre-K Students Refuses to Recommend Books on Founding Father Alexander Hamilton and SCOTUS Justice Amy Coney Barrett Because They 'Promote American Values' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Rhode Island School District Committee Member Is Slammed as 'Extreme' for Saying That Using the Wrong Pronoun for a Child Is 'An Act of Violence' That Should Be Punished With Prison" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-life**

• A press release titled "Pregnant and Need Help? Know Someone Who Does?" was posted at prolifeacrossamerica.org on Nov. 22, 2022.

## **Comments about pro-abortion**

- An article by Herbie Newell titled "The Abortion Lobby Wants You to Think Adoption Isn't a 'Replacement' for Abortion; Don't Believe Them" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by David Marino Jr. titled "Susan Collins [of Maine] Says Most

Americans Support 'Reasonable' Abortion Restrictions" was posted at bangordailynews.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

• An article by Riley Rogerson titled "[Lisa] Murkowski [of Alaska] Says Supreme Court Abortion Decision Hurt Republicans in the Midterms" was posted at adn.com (Anchorage Daily News) on Nov. 21, 2022.

# **Comments about student-loan forgiveness**

- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Matt Haines titled "Biden's Student Loan Forgiveness Plan Divides Americans Before Midterm Elections" was posted at voanews.com on Oct. 25, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Three Ways Democrats Perfected the 'Bait-and-Switch' on Gullible Voters This Midterm Election [Were Promising Student-Debt Forgiveness and Then Blaming Republicans; Accusing MAGA Republicans as Threat to Democracy and Equating Stopping the Killing of the Unborn With Attacking Women's Rights]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Admin Tells People They Are Approved for Student Loan Cancellation Even as Court Battles Rage [Knowing That He Will Blame Republicans]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Climate warriors

• An article by Timothy Puko and Steven Mufson titled "U.N. Summit Marks the Latest Hurdle in John F. Kerry's Long Climate Crusade" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### **Green energy vs. coal**

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

 Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel-diesel market

• An article by Chunzi Xu, Jack Wittels and Elizabeth Low titled "World's Most Crucial Fuel [Diesel] Heads for Shortage Touching Everything" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

• An article by James P. Pinkerton titled "Like Carter, Biden Crushes American Energy and Enriches Foreign Producers" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.

#### **Comments about electric vehicles**

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Tesla Explodes Into Flames on Pennsylvania Highway, Requires 24 Times More Water to Extinguish Than Gas Car" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Tesla Recalls 321,000 U.S. Vehicles in Its 19th Recall of the Year Over 'Intermittent' Failure of Rear Lights" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Used EVs 'Too Expensive' Compared to Diesel and Petrol Vehicles" was posted at fleetnews.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

• A video and an article by Bianca Holman titled "Inflation Impacting Local Food Banks" was posted at wavy.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

#### **Finances**

• An article by Louis Casiano titled "Texas Breaks All-Time Record for Total Jobs, Leads Nation in Job Growth" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

# **Cryptocurrency-exchange implosion**

• An article by Dale Fox titled "Disgraced Sam Bankman-Fried's FTX Snapped Up 19 Properties Worth \$121 Million Before His Crypto Empire Fell—Including \$16 Million Vacation Home for His Stanford University Law Professor Parents: Failed Firm Has Just \$1.24 Billion Cash, but Owes More Than \$3 Billion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

# Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.
- An article by Jack Phillips titled "Texas Governor Declares Biden 'In Violation of U.S. Constitution' for Not Securing U.S. Border" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### 17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

# Alejandro Mayorkas repeats more stupidity

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Mayorkas Says 'Yes,' the Border Is Secure, But [FBI Director Christopher] Wray Sees 'Significant Criminal Threats' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 15, 2022.
- An article by Ronn Blitzer titled "Mayorkas Says 'Entire Hemisphere Is Suffering a Migration Crisis' Days After Saying Southern Border Is Secure" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 17, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Florida Republican Michael] Waltz: Mayorkas Says the Border's Secure One Day, Then Says Hemisphere Has 'Crisis' [on] Another [Day]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2022.

# **Notice what Democrat Henry Cuellar says**

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Democrat Henry] Cuellar on Mayorkas Claiming Border Is Secure: 'Definitely, Absolutely, It Is Open' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2022.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Democrat Henry] Cuellar: I Don't Support Amnesty—'You've Got to Return People' According to Law or Cartels Win" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.

#### **Invasion clause**

- An article by Bob Price titled "Texas Governor Invokes Invasion Clause to Push Back Migrants Crossing Border" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 15, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Texas Governor Greg Abbott Declares Invasion on Southern Border" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 15, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Texas Governor Abbott Tells Biden—If You Don't Enforce Border Laws, I will: Republican Invokes Invasion Clause to Send Gunboats to the Border, Build a Wall, Work With Foreign Countries on Security and Designate Cartels as Terrorists" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 16, 2022.

## More migrants sent to northern cities

• A video and an article by John Binder titled "Watch: Texas Gov. Greg Abbott Sends More Migrants to Border Czar Kamala Harris's D.C. Home" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2022.

## Illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Report: Senate Republicans [John Cornyn of Texas, Mike Lee of Utah, Mike Rounds of South Dakota and Pat Toomey of Pennsylvania] Start Amnesty Talks With DACA Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Democrats Beg Joe Biden to Open Taxpayer-Subsidized Obamacare to DACA Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Democrats Want to Pretend Everything at the Border Is Secured" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

• An article by John Binder titled "Feds: Nearly 140 Illegal Alien Sex Offenders Arrested in Nationwide Sting" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

- An article by Jennie Taer titled " 'Even Worse': Illegal Migrants Will Flood the U.S. Border When One Major Trump-Era Policy Ends" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Carlson titled "DNC Continues to Cite 2005 Number on Illegal Immigration; Studies Indicate Real Figure Likely 3 Times Higher" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

# Voting by mail

• An article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "John Fetterman Is the New Normal [for Using Mail-In Ballots]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

# More comments about voting

• An article by Alice Giordano titled "Democrats Sue to Block Election Recount in New Hampshire" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

# Comments about U.S. military

- An article by Mark Hemingway titled "Why Is the Government Arming More Federal Bureaucrats Than U.S. Marines?" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Carbone titled "U.S. Army Tests Drones to Deliver Blood and Medical Supplies in Battlefield Situations Where It's Too Dangerous to Send More Soldiers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

# Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Jason Rantz titled "Seattle Councilmembers Are Trying to Defund the Police Again" was posted at mynorthwest.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

# **Soaring crime**

• An article by Sophie Mann titled "Man, 22, Lying on NYC Subway Tracks Is Killed After Train Runs Him Over—Followed by Another Subway Death Just Hours After, as Violent Crime on Transport System Rises" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.

- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "'Incompetent' Idaho Cops Likely 'Obliterated' Crucial Evidence and Have 'Botched' Investigation in Students' Murder—Says 'Source Connected to the Investigation—as Cops Expand Search Area Near Crime Scene" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Emma James titled "Families of Four Butchered Idaho Students Reveal Killer Was 'Sloppy and Left Mess of Evidence'—but Cops Still Have No Answers Despite 600 Tip-Offs and Multiple People Being in House When 911 Call Was Made" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith and Jack Newman titled "'I'm Going to Blow This Place to Holy Hell'—Colorado Gay Club Shooter Is Seen in 2021 Bomb Threat Video Before Surrendering to Cops at His Mom's House—as He's Charged With Five Counts of Murder Over Saturday's Nightclub Attack" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Lori Lightfoot Blasted Over Chicago's Gun Violence After Decrying Colorado Shooting" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

# Comments about educating our youth

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Democratic Senator [Mark Warner of Virginia] Admits 'Donald Trump Was Right' about TikTok: It's an 'Enormous Threat' and Warns Parents Against Letting Kids on the Chinese-Owned Platform" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about teacher unions**

• An article by Geoff Earle titled "Mike Pompeo Says Teachers Union President Randi Weingarten Is the Most 'Dangerous Person in the World' and Is More Likely to 'Take Our Republic Down' With the 'Filth They Teach Our Kids' Than China's Xi" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

#### **Comments by Winsome Sears**

• Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

#### Covid—no distinction between vaccinated and unvaccinated

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Josh Chapin titled "Updated CDC Covid Guidelines Remove Distinction Between Vaccinated and Unvaccinated" was posted at abc11.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Ian Miller titled "CDC Finally Changes Covid Guidance, Now Treats Vaccinated and Unvaccinated People the Same" was posted at outkick.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Healy titled "Are the Unvaccinated Still a Danger to the Rest of Us?" was posted at latimes.com on Nov. 3, 2022.

#### Comments about lockdown

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Stanford Professor [Dr. Jay Bhattacharya] Who Challenged Covid Lockdowns Says 'Academic Freedom Is Dead' and His Life Has Become a 'Living Hell' Due to 'Hostile Work Environment' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Comments about flu outbreak

• An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Get Vaccinated Before 11:00 a.m., Have a Snooze Afterwards and Don't Take Tylenol: Doctors' Tricks to Make Your Flu Shot Work Better as Virus Thrashes the U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Comments about flu shot and covid vaccine

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Staff titled "Combination Flu, Covid-19, RSV mRNA Vaccine Could Change Immunizations Landscape" was posted at pharmacytimes.com on Aug. 23, 2022.

#### **Comments about vaccine mandates**

• An article by Sarah Motter titled "[Kansas] Attorney General [Derek Schmidt] Calls on White House to Withdraw Vaccine Mandates for Healthcare Workers" was posted at wibw.com (Topeka, Kansas) on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article titled "[Louisiana Attorney General Jeff] Landry [and] 21 AGs Push Biden Administration to Drop Healthcare Worker Covid Vaccine Mandate" was posted at iowacapitaldispatch.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Comments about covid vaccines

- An article by Cassidy Morrison and Mansur Shaheen titled "Biden's Covid Bribe: Americans Who Get a Booster Vaccine This Winter Will Get \$20 Discount on Their Groceries—Amid Surging Inflation and a Sluggish Rollout" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Katie Caviness titled "Pfizer, Moderna Researching Rare Side Effect Linked to Covid Vaccines" was posted at wwmt.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Peter A. McCullough and John Leake titled "Cardiologists Come to the Same Conclusion Regarding Covid Jab Side Effects [Claiming 'the Covid mRNA Vaccine Has Likely Played a Significant Role or Been a Primacy Cause of Unexpected Cardiac Arrests, Heart Attacks, Strokes, Cardiac Arrhythmias, and Heart Failure Since 2021']" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

#### Comments about masks

- An article by Jon Miltimore titled "The New York Times Explains Why Mask Mandates Don't Work" was posted at fee.org on Nov. 15, 2022.
- An article by Catherine Clase, Charles-Grancois De Lannoy and Ken G. Drouillard titled "With Covid, Flu and RSV Circulating, It's Time to Follow the Evidence; Return to Mask Mandates" was posted at theconversation.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

# **Comments about Disney**

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Disney 'Fired Woke CEO Bob Chapek After Colleagues Including CFO Complained He Was Unfit for the Job: Axed Boss Was 'Blindsided' by Dismissal and Shock Return of His Predecessor Bob Iger" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Meghan McCain titled "Go Woke, Go Broke—and God Jobless; Disney's Boss [Bob Chapek] Is Looking for a New Gig—Because He Put Progressive Activist Quackery Before Turning a Buck; Big Mistake" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Disney Executives Discovered Bob Iger

Was Returning as CEO Via Email While Attending Elton John Concert—as It's Revealed Ousted Bob Chapek Will Get \$23 Million Exit Package Despite His Woke Tenure Wiping One Third Off Company's Value" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "'Steve Jobs Syndrome': Why Bob Iger's Fairytale Return to Disney Could End in Disaster as MIT Study Shows 'Boomerang CEOs' Perform Worse and Rarely Emulate Iconic Former Apple Chief's Success" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

#### **Comments about 'The View'**

- An article by Hanna Panreck titled " 'The View' Co-Host Sunny Hostin Takes Another Swipe at Latino Voters" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled " 'The View' Host [Sunny Hostin] Claims 'Jesus Would Be the Grand Marshall at the Pride Parade' " was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Other comments about the news media

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "The Washington Post Slams Biden for Granting Immunity to Saudi Prince Over Killing of Columnist [Jamal Khashoggi]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "'My Apologies': Michael Bloomberg Apologizes to China [for Calling Their Government a 'Coercive Autocracy']" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Caroline Downey titled "AP Fires Journalist [James LaPorta] Who Reported Russia Launched Missiles Into Poland" was posted at nationalreview.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### **Comments about Twitter**

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Trump Sees No Reason to Return to Twitter as Musk Allows Him Back on Platform" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Marjorie Taylor Greene Is Back on Twitter: Republican Firebrand Celebrates Elon Musk Reactivating Her Personal Account After She Was Banned for [Allegedly] Spreading Covid Misinformation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Neirin Gray titled "Elon Wields the Ax Again; Twitter Boss Musk Fires Staff From Sales Team During Latest Bloodbaths at Social Media Firm That's Seen Him Reduce Headcount From 7,000 to Just 2,750" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Mia Ashton titled "Elon Musk Says Addressing Child Sexual Exploitation on Twitter Is New #1 Priority" was posted at humanevents.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

# Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Media's Latest Defense: Joe Biden's Judgment Unaffected by Hunter's Business Deals" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Wendall Husebo titled "Fact Check: AP Falsely Claims No Evidence Exists Joe and Hunter Biden Spoke About Foreign Business Deals" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Republicans Poised to Subpoena Hunter Biden" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Josh Boswell and Wills Robinson titled "Now CBS Finally Wakes Up and Admits Hunter Biden's Abandoned Laptop Is Real, 20 Months After dailymail.com Authenticated Its Content and Broke Dozens of Stories About His Shady Dealings—So Why Did It Take Them So Long?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

#### Comments about Brazil-born Gisele Fetterman

- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Timothy H.J. Nerozzi titled "Biden Predicts Gisele Fetterman Will Be 'Great, Great Lady in the Senate' " was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "John Fetterman's Wife Gisele Says the 'Right-Wing Hates Women'—After She Received 'Threats and Horrible Things' for Going With Him to the Capitol on His First Day Amid Claims She Is Trying to Steal the Spotlight" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

## **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

Looking back to September 2022, an article by Pam Key titled "[Joy]
Behar: Gavin Newsom and Stacey Abrams—What a Ticket That Would Be"

was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 20, 2022.

• An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Washington Post Columnist [George F. Will] Calls for Biden and Kamala to Both Drop Out for 2024 for 'The Sake of the Country' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 2, 2022.

• An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Kamala Says She Will Be on the Ticket With Biden If He Runs Again 2024—as President Mulls Decision and Voters Consider If They Want Him Back in the White House" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

# Michelle Obama claims she is not running

• An article by Amy Beecham titled "Michelle Obama Says She Won't Run for President Despite How Much Trump Era of America 'Still Hurts' " was posted at stylist.co.uk on Nov. 15, 2022.

# **Biden's mental capacity**

- Looking back to June 2022, an article by Daniel Chaitin titled "David Axelrod [Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama]: Biden's Age 'Major' Problem for Future Political Viability" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 11, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Gabriel Hays titled "[Brilliant Political Adviser to Barack Obama] David Axelrod Sees Bad News for Biden: Things Look 'Out of Control and He's Not in Command' " was posted at foxnews.com on July 1, 2022.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "Biden's Trips to Delaware Have Cost Taxpayers at Least \$11 Million" was posted at humanevents.com on Nov. 18, 2022.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Buckle Up for Lame-Duck Congressional Democrats' Holiday Spending Spree" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Pelosi's Farewell Address: 'I Stand Before You as . . . a Devout Catholic' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "No Cost of Living Crisis for Him; Civil Rights Campaigner Rev. Al Sharpton Sees His Pay Packet Double to

\$650,000, With His Non-Profit Also Forking Out \$1 Million for Jets and Limos" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 19, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2018, an article by Melissa Klein titled "Al Sharpton Sells His Life Story Rights for \$531,000—to His Own Charity" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 1, 2018.

## **DeSantis supporters and detractors**

• An article by Felipe Marques titled "DeSantis Tells Republicans Eager for a Battle With Trump to 'Chill Out a Little Bit' " was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 16, 2022.

## Trump supporters and detractors

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Vows to Give Full Pardon and Apology to the Hundreds Convicted in Jan. 6 Protests" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Patricia Tolson titled "After Being Incarcerated for Over a Year, Jan. 6 Prisoner [Jeremy Brown, a Retired Special Forces Soldier] Will Finally Have His Day in Court" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by William P. Barr titled "Trump Will Burn Down the GOP; Time for New Leadership" was posted at commonsense.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Ari Hoffman titled "'After-School Satan Club' Offered at California Elementary School [in Tehachapi, California]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Jay Leno Is Discharged From Hospital Nine Days After Being Treated in an Oxygen Chamber for Severe Burns From Fire While Working on Steam Car in His Garage" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "'Good' Cholesterol Isn't So Great After All: NIH Study Finds Higher Levels of HDL Don't Reduce Heart Disease Risk" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by John Naish titled "Is Aspirin a Wonder Pill Or Does It Do More Harm Than Good? It's Hailed for Helping Prevent Heart Attacks, and Now

Potentially Cancer—But Worrying Reports Also Link It to Fatal Falls and a Higher Risk of Internal Bleeding" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Study Shows Drugs Like Aleve, Ibuprofen Might Be Making Arthritis Inflammation Worse" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."